
U.LIP. Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, January 20, 1966

Agenda

1. Adoption of minutes

2. Xntroduction of new staff person

3. Reading of communications (board action where necessary)

. Annual meeting plans (type, appointment of committee)

. N.tJ.L. conference committee meeting report--C. Don Vann

6. Explanation of "Operation Equality" project--E. Shelton Hill

(board action on project)



Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
1/20/66

The meeting was called to order by President Vann. Those present were: Dr. Webster
C. Brown, George W. Friede, Miss Sadie A. Grimmett, Dr. George Guy, Dr. Hldeo
Hashimoto, Mrs. Jessie Johnson, Dr. Alexander H. Levy, Richard N. Neal, Russell
A. Peyton, Lawrence L. Rennett, 0. Winston Taggart, C. Don Vann, Mrs. Harriet L
Waddy, Miss Helen Holcomb, B. Shelton Hill, John S. Holley, and Michael F. Stockman.

It was moved, seconded, and passed that the minutes of the December board meet-
ing be adopted.

Communications were discussed. There was a letter from United Good Neighbors re-
garding the U.G.N. owned building on the corner of Broadway and W. Burnaide. The
building is presently undergoing renovation with May 23 the target date for com-
pletion of the project. The Urban League of Portland, presently housed in the
Dekum Building, will be moving into the U.G.N. Building on the completion of the
renovation.

A memorandum was received from Henry Talbert, western regional director of the
National Urban League, regarding the Western Regional Conference on Employment
to be held in San Francisco February 17 and 18. There will be representatives
from the Urban League of Portland as well as representatives from local industry.

There was an invitation from U.G.N, to board members and staff to attend the
annual U.G.N. dinner meeting 6:30 p. m, February 1 at the Hilton Hotel.

The yearly agreement from U.G.N. was read to the board for their approval. It

was moved, seconded and passed that we accept and sign the agreement as drawn up.

The new staff person, Michael F. Stockman, director of job development and employ-
ment, was introduced to the board.

Annual meeting plans were discussed. It was moved, seconded and passed that there
be a dinner meeting this year. The annual meeting is generally held the week follow-
ing Easter (Easter falls on April 10 this year). (Whitney Young, director of the
National Urban League, has been engaged as the speaker for the annual meeting).
Mr. Vann appointed Dr. George Guy chairman of the annual meeting committee with
Miss Sadie Grimmett, Dr. Hideo 1-Jashimoto, Miss Helen Holcomb, Dr. Alexander Levy
and Mrs. Jessie Johnson as committee members. There was a suggestion by George
Friede that we attempt to warm up the meeting. Mrs. Harriet Waddy suggested hav-
ing an Urhri League Guild member to a as hostess at each table.

There was a report by Mr. ann on the N.i.L. conference comiittee mtg tie at-

tended in New York City on January 6. He reported that the dates and facilities

arranged by Portland for the 1967 N.U.L. Conference have been approved by the na-

tional office. Portland has been asked to make a contribution toward the expenses

of the national office. They intimated that $9,000 - 10,000 would be an acceptable

figure. Our main function now in connection with the 1967 convention is to raise the

money we have been asked to commit to the N.U.L. The city of Philadelphia, which is

acting as host to the 1966 N.U.L. Convention, hadraised their $10,000 before the

1965 convention held in Miami last year. It's Mr. Vann's hope that
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Portland might have their $10,000 on hand or pledges or committmenta in this a-
mount when our delegate goes to the national convention in Philadelphia in Augut.

Tom Vickers will head up the committee on exhibits, and be responsible for con.

tacting industry, etc. Chuck Scott and C. Don Vann will act as co-chairmen o

the finance committee for the 1967 N.U,L. conference with Lawrence Rennett, Tom

Scanlon, George Friede, Dr. Webster Brown and Peter Gantenbein as committee mem-

bers.

Mr. Hill reported on his and John Halley's meeting with the local Ford Foundation

consultant regarding Ford funding for the housing project "Operation Equality"

for Portland.* In order to be eligible for a grant from the Ford Foundation the

Urban League of Portland must be able to raise 33 1/3 of the proposed $68,879

budget a year for three years from local foundations. Tektronix has already

pledged $1,000 a year for three years. Mr. Hill met with a representative of

U.G.N. January 20 and approval of the project was given. It was moved, seconded

and passed by the board that we explore the program of "Operation Equality"

further. (The National Urban League called a special meeting in New York City

January 31 regarding project "Operation Equality" which was attended by the ex-

ecutive director and Peter Gantenbein. The National Urban League underwrote the

expenses of the executive d irector%) "Operation Equa1ityI would be a Tri-O ounty

project, and not a duplication of existing services. Lawrence Rennett suggested

the Portland Development Commission as a possible source of help to work with us

on "Operation Equality", financial and otherwise.

Sadie Grimmett mentioned that the Urban League Guild is in the process of planning

a Charm Clinic to be held in school district #2 (the seine district where the model

school program is in effect.) The Guild hopes to be able to raise $1,000 at their

Mad Hatterrs Ball March .

The meeting was adjourned.

* correction -- should read the Tri-County arearather than Portland.
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U.L.P. Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, February- 2L, 1966

Ag end a

1. Communications

2. Report on trip of executive director and board member to National Urban office

regarding "Operation Equa1ityt - R. P. Gantenbein

3. Report on 1967 N.U.L. Conference finance plans - -OLSott-- C, V0 Vh,

lj.. Appointment of National Conference Committee chairman and local Nominating Come'

inittee - C. Don Vann

. Report on Annual Meeting plans - Dr. George Guy

6. Report on Conference on Employment of Minorities in the West E. Shelton Hill

7. Membership Committee plans - Mrs. Isaac Payne

8. Guild announcement - Miss Sadie Grimmett



Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
2/2/66

The meeting was called to order by President Vann. Those present were: Dr. Webster
C. Brown, George W. Friede, Peter Gantenbein, Dr. George Guy, H. J. Belton Hamilton, Jr.,,
Edward J. Hawes, Dr. Alexander H. Levy, Mrs. Isaac Payne, Mrs. Ulysses G. Piummer,
C. Don Vann, Mrs. Harriet M. Waddy, Mrs. Aithea Williams, Miss Helen Holcomb, E. Shelton
Hll and John S. Holley,

The minutes of the January 20 board meeting were approved.

Communications were read. Mr. Hill read a letter from Gus Lange of U.G.N, regarding
exea'ptions from excise taxes for charitable organizations. The board agreed that Mr.
Bill should write a letter from the agency to our congressman.

Mr. Hill then read a letter from Oregon AFL-CIO re. Kelley Loe award for community
services requesting nominations for the award from the social welfare field as well

as labor. There were no recommendations from the board.

Mr. Gantenbein reported on the trip of the executive director and himself to the
National Urban League office in New York City the end of January regarding "Operation
Equaiiti. He explained that Portland was one of five cities in the U. S. selected
by the NOU.L. for consideration of a Ford Foundation grant. There would be an annual

budget of 9,OOO with Portland to raise 1/3 from local foundations, He felt this

amount could be raised in Portland if 2 or 3 of the larger foundations contributed
sisable amounts of $5-l0,000.

Mr. Vanu reported on 1967 N.UOL. Conference finance plans. He mentioned calling
Guichard Parris, public relations director of the N.U.L,, during a meeting of the
finance cor;ry'jttee,, G. Parris clarified that Portland only needed to raise $O0 +
rather than i0,0O0 as thought originally. Some letters are going to be sent to
prospe3ts around the area. Representatives of the committee met with Bob Hazen,
Pen. Franklin Co., who shared methods used by other national conferences for rais-
ing money.

President C. Don Vann announced the appointment of the National Conference Commit-
tee chairmen and the local Nominating Committee. C, B. Scott and C. Don Vairn will
co-chair the Finenc e and Accounting Committees. Other N.0 L. Conference Committee
chairmen a Inted eere Lucius Williams, Banquet Harriet Waddy, Clerical; Sadie
Grimmett, Entertainment & Hospitality; Tom Vickers, Exhibits & Displays; Wm. Hilliard
and Paul Bender, Pnb, Relations. (Publications & Publicity); Dr. George Guy, Program
& Public Meeting; Passell Peyton, Housing & Registration; Rev, Geo. Carter, Trans-
portation. The chairmen will be contacting other board members and TJ.L. members
inviting them to serve on the committees.

Mrs. Ulysses G. Plummer will chair the 1966 Nominating Committee with Mrs. Genie
Barnett, Mrs Essie Peterson, Mrs. Lonnetta Plumnier, Tom Scanlon, 0. Winston Taggax4,
and Peter Gantenbein serving as committee members.

Dr. George Guy reported on Annual Meeting plans. The two major problems, the selec-
tion of a speaker and the place for the banquet, have been resolved. Whitney Young,
Jr., executive director of the National Urban League has been engaged as the speaker,
and the ballroom of the Sheraton Hotel has been reserved for the evening of April 29.
Small groups of 10l2 people at a table are being planned with a host and/or hostess
at each table.
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Miss Helen Holcoinb is in charge of securing hosts and hostesses; Miss Sadie Grimniett,
tickets and name tags, Richard C. Moffatt, music; John S. Holley, publicity; Mrs. Jessie
Johnson, arrangements with Sheraton Hotel; and Dr. Hashimoto, speakers for the invoca-
tion and benediction.

Plans are to cut down on the amount of speaking by having some material printed in the
programs--i.e., listing the names of l0 clubs, etc.

E. Shelton Hill reported on the Western Regional Conference on Employment in San Fran.
cisco February 17 and 18. E. Shelton Hill and Nathan Nickerson represented the Urban
League of Portland at the conference and Tom Sloan of Tektronix and Ralph Stearns of
Pacific Northwest el1 represented their respective industries. Board member, Dr.
Hashimoto, was in the San Franoisco area during the conference and able to attend the
meetings Friday. Mr. Hill estimated that 2/3 of the people at the conferenoe repre-
sented employers and 1/3 represented staff and league personnel. The conference was
centered on what industries could do to improve the employment picture.

Mrs. Isaac Payne reported on plans of the Membership Committee. The committee will

seek to get delinquent members to renew their membership. Every U.L, member is being
asked to get 2 new members and each board member is being asked to get 10 new members.
Selected local pastors are also being asked to appeal in their churches for member-
ships. A three part musical program to promote memberships is being planned for a
future date.

John S. Holley cited a recent incident in a Portland high school drama class and
correspondence on the Uncle books as samples of problems that frequently come

up and are handled by the Urban League.

// / T (.



Wt Au Beard Members

'ROM: C. Don Vann, President

R: Change in Urban League Meeting Date

DATE: March U, 1966

Greetings: In order to give the Nominating Committee and the Annual
Meeting Committee time to prepare their reports, there will be no
board meeting this month. Our next board meeting will be held Thurs"
day, April 21, 1966, 7:LiS p.m,, in the Urban League Conference Room.
Mark your calendar.
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TO: AU Board Members

FROM: C, Don Vann

RE: Regular Monthly Board Meeting - meeting will be held Thursday, April 23., 7:L p.m.
UL. board room

DATE: April iS, 1966

Greetings: This will be the lest board meeting prior to our Annual Meeting April 29,
so we have some important decisions to make before that meeting.

Among the items needing board action are:

i) Election of new officers of the board
2) "Operation Equality" plans
3) Annual Meeting plans
!&) Movement of office to new building

5) National Urban League Conference plans

We urge all members to be present.



IJ.L.P. Board of Direoor's Neting

Thursday, April 23., 1966

Agenda

/11 Adoption of minutee

7-2. Report of Nominating Committee Mrs .(Bernodett)P1ummer

3. Communications

Election of delegate and alternate to 3.966 N.UL. Conference in Philadelphia

Report on renewal of Job Development and training Project andB.A,T. Project
application E. Shelton Hill

6. Rort on progress of "Operation Equality1' -' IL P. Gantenbein

7. Report of Annual Meeting plans - IL Shelton Bill

Election of Board officers

9. Appointment of Budget Conmiittee



Rough Draft

Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
Ii./2 1/66

J)
,('

The meeting was called to order by President Vann. Those present were: Rev. George

H. Carter, Jr., Mrs. John H. Davidson, Peter Gantenbein, Miss Sadie A. Grimmett, Dr.

Hideo Hashimoto, C. C. McCorvey, Richard M. Neal, Russell A, Peyton, Mrs. Ulysses G,

Plummer, Tom Scanion, C. Don Varm, Mrs. Harriet M. Waddy, Helen Holcomb, and E/ Shelton

Hill,

The minutes of the February 2Lj. Board meeting were adopted.

The Nominating Committee report as given by Mrs. Ulysses Plurmnner, Present members

eligible for re-election and that have agreed to serve another three year term and

are so nominated: Mrs. John (Pam) Davidson, R. P. Gantenbein, Mrs. Jessie Johnson,

Dr. Walter Reynolds, C. B. Scott, 0. Winston TaggartMrs. Althea Williams,

Persons nominated for the first three year term to fill vacancies that exist because

of tenure rule and resignations: John Armstrong, Executive News Director KOIN T.V.;

Dr. Eric Lincoln, Research Sociologist - Portland State College; Dr. Roes Paden,

Executive Director - OregQn State Council of Churches; William Hilliard, Assistant

City Editor - Oregonian Newspaper; Rev. James H. Norton C. S. C., Dean of Students

Portland University; Thomas R, Vickers, Community Agent - Portland Public Schools;

and Herbert M, Schwab, Judge of Circuit Court.

Acevr&±ngtu tL Oe stitutioe aid by-lawe, the Board of Directors elect their own

AHUhe laH m;cting ol' the BoerU, -e-foliovingpersonswereelected;

It was moved, seconded and unanimously passed that the report of the nominating com-

mittee be accepted in to to as drawn up.

President threw the floor open for election of Board officers. The following

persons were elected: General N.U.L. Conference Chairman and member of the Execu-

tive Committee, C. Don Vann; President, R. P. Gantenbein; Vice President, Mrs.

Jessie Johnson; Vice President, C. B. Scott; Treasurer, Dr. Webster Brown; Sec-

retary, Russell A, Peyton; and Members at Large, 0. Winston Taggart and Dr.

Walter Reynolds.

# In accordance with the Constitution and by-laws, that the Board of Directors

elect their own officers,

There was a letter from the NUL regarding the School Administrators Conference

to be held June l-i8 in New York City. There will be four-man teams from each

UL city wishing to participate,made up of the superintendent of schools, a school

board member, the UL executive and Board president, with all expenses to be paid

by the N1JL,

There was a letter from UGN to future tenants of the Community Service Center.

Moving costs for the agencies will be met with reserve funds by UGN. They antici-

pate the target date of July 15 will be met.

There was a letter from the NUL regarding their policy of only patronizing those

hotels having no discrimination practices. It was moved, seconded and passed

that the policy of the NUL be adopted as our local UL policy.



There was a letter regarding the estate of Clara Strong, deceased, bequeathing
the sum of $200 to the UL when distribution of the will is made approximately
seven months from now.

There was a letter from the NUL regarding stating views of pending legislation,
and a form to use when appearing before legislative bodies as a tax exempt organi-

zation.

There was a letter from UGN requesting that the agencys budget be submitted by
May 10, In line with this, Vann mentioned the problem of keeping qualified staff
personnel, and asked that a cost of living increase f or staff be included in the
budget. It was moved, seconded and passed that the cecutive Committee recommend
to UGN an adequate cost of living increase.

The President threw the floor open for election of a delegate and alternate to the
NUL Conference in August, It was moved, seconded and passed that the newly elected
President, Peter Gantenbein, be the delegate, and the present president, Don Vann,
be the alternate.

The executive reported on renewing of the Job Development and Training project, and
the Bureau of Apprenticeship and Training project application. The JDT project had

to reapply last week. A sub-committee of the Citizenst Committee went over the
project and endorsed it for renewal. The program will be the same as last year
except for the addition to the project, a brush-up program for typists. Ten type-
writers are available to the project through one of the federal agencies. The pro-

ject has a total budget of $95,l8 for 1)4. months, with l0 paid by the local UGN,
The increase in the budget was due to hospitalization and National Health and Welfare.

2L Urban League affiliates have contracts with the Department of Labor where em-
ployers are paid to train people. We have a proposal pending to train l0 young
people. This would necessitate employing staff personnel. The trainee would be
paid on a trainee basis, and at the end of the training program he would be paid
on a journeyman basis. There would be 100% financing totaling $128,000, including

money paid employers. Small employers, not large ones,are interested in the program.
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Executive Committee Meeting
noori May 10, 1966, Dekira Building

Those present were: R, P. Gantenbein, Russell Peyton, 0. Winston Taggart, C, Don Vann
and H. Shelton Hill.

The meeting was called to discuss the preliminary budget estimate for 1967 to be sub
mitted to the United Good Neighbors review panel June 8.

The only changes in the budget are the small salary increments and 0.E,A, budget now
being paid through us rather than through the Metropolitan Steering Committee.

The executive director explained the B,A,TO (Bureau of Apprenticeship and Training)
project,and "Operation Equality", (the Ford Foundation Fair Housing Project).

There was discussion as to the probable need of an assistant, or deputy, or associate
director to work with the executive director when the B,A.T. and "Operation Equality"
projects commence. Salary for an additional staff person would come through the
U,G.N, The executive director felt we shouldn't include the request for a deputy in
the preliminary budget, but maybe in November.

It was agreed to sumbit the budget to U.G.N. as drawn up on the work sheet.



U.L.P. Brard of Directors Meeting

Thursday, Nay 26, 1966

Agenda

Presentation of new prposals

Vista sponsorship

On- Up project

1. Adoption of minutes

2 Communications and Board actions

3. Report on B.A.T, program Michael Stockman

14. Report on Annual Meeting Committee Mrs. Jessie Johnøon

, School AdministrationaCon±'erence -- R. P. Gantenbein

6., Report on "Operation Equality" E, S. Hill

7. Report on Job Development & Training Project - James Brooks

8. Agency review by U.G.N. panel

9 Conference Funds Committee

10. Guild report Miss Sadie Grimmett

11. UIGI,N. Campaign Participation



Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
5/26/66

£he meeting was called to order by President R. F. Gantenbein. Those present were: George

W. Friede, R. P. Gantenbein, Mrs. Jessie Johnson, Dr. Alexander HI Levy, Rev James E.

Norton, C. Don Vann, Mrs. Harriet M. Waddy Miss Helen Hblcomb Jànies Brooks, Michael

Stockman, Rudolph Cook, E. Shelton Hill, and b representatives from VIVA.

Mrs. Ruby Ely, chief spokesman fr the VIVA delegation and former area director for the
Valley Migrant league oject in Washington county, presented a proposal for transferral
of sponsorship from Vally Migrant League to the Urban League of Portland for herself
and the Vista volunteers working with her. The three Vista volunteers also spoke briefys

The executive director felt we would need to know what sponsorship would entail. The

president is going to call an emergency meeting of the Executive Committee and check with

U.G.N.

The executive director presented a new proposal to the board for consideration, project

"On Up." The project, as drawn up by Tom Current, is a training program which would em'

brace several agencies. The agencies would share funds and would be administered by a

department of the state. It was moved and seconded that further consideration of the

motion that the U.L. be one of the recipientagencies be tabled.

It was moved, seconded and passed that the April minutes be adopted,

Communications were read by the executive director. There was a memorandum from the

National Urban League urging delegates to be ready to attend the 1966 N.U.L. Conference

to convene at the Sheraton Hotel in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, August 3, 1966.

There was a letter from Thi-County United Good Neighbrs asking how we reach people in the

community.

There was a letter of invitation from the President of the United States to B. Shelton Hill

to attend the civil rights conference in Washington D. C. June 1 and 2. The executive

director declined the invitation as his expenses would not be paid. The executive direc-

tor also received a phone call from Washington D. C. requesting the names of two

"grass roots" people to attend the civil rights conference with expenses paid. He sugges-

ted Mrs. Ida Mae Muckleroy and Charles Morgan as delegates from Portland.

Mrs. Jessie Johnson reported on the Annual Meeting held April 29 at the Sheraton Mtor Inn,

Income from tickets sold amounted to $i,7O,O. Hotel accommodations for the speaker,

Whitney M. Young, Jr., and the )406 dinners served that night amounted to $l,67.5O, leaving

a credit balance of $3.00. Mrs. Johnson estimated about 140 exbra people came in after the

dinner to listen to the speech. Whitney L Young, Jr. received $100 from Lewis & Clark

College for a talk which he gave the afternoon of April 29. He, in turn, donated the $100

to the Portland Urban League. Mrs Johnson recommended that thank you letters be sent by

the executive director to the Sheraton Motor Inn, the Guild, and Mrs. Van Arnam, who super

vised the flower arrangements and table centerpieces. She reported there was a favorable

reaction to having ho5t8 and hostesses at the tables,

Michael Stockman reported on the B.A.T. (Bureau of Apprenticeship & Training program.)

The program has been approved by the regional office in its final form and is presently

back in Washington D. C. for examination. He felt the project could start July 1.

President, R. P. Gantenbein, reported on a Conference on Quality Integrated Education to

be held in New York City on June 17th and 18 sponsored by the National Urban League and

the Teachers College of Columbia University. Four-man teams from each Urban League city
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have been invited to participate in the conference. The team from Porbiand will be:
E. Shelton Hill, executive director, H. P. Gantenboin, U.L. p'esidnt, Dr. Melvin W.
Barnes, superintendent of Portland Schools and John C. Beatty, Jr., school board member
xpenses of the four-man teams re covered by a grant from the U. S. Office of Education.

There ws a report on "Operation Equality", the Ford Foundation Fair Housing Project, by
E. Shelton Hill. The executive read a ]etter from the Collins Foundation regarding their
provisional pledge of ,OOO per year for three years for a total of ]5,OOO, if we can
raise the remaining i8,OOO per year for three years from other local foundations. Even
*hen the total amount is raised, Ford Foundation has authority to choose between Portland
and Seattle, and the choice of the administrator.

There was a report on the U.L. Job Development & Training Project by James Brooks. He
cited some outstanding achievements of the Project as placement of one Negro electrical
apprentice and one Negro carpenter apprentice. The Project submitted the same proposal
as last year to the Metropolitan Steering Committee, plus a clerical training program
which was later deleted and replaced. Seven girls are now enrolled in a class with
Georgia Pacific Corporation regarding upgrading of clerical skills. Another class, with
20 girls, is starting June 17 at Western Electric.

Preident, H. P. Gantenbein, appointed a committee to meet with representatives from
U.G.N. when the Agency budget is reviewed June 8. Committee members are: C. B. Scott,
0. Winston Taggart, Russell A. Peyton, and H. P. Gantenbein.

As yet there has been no appointment of a Conference Funds Committee, acoDrding to the
president.

There was no Guild report as Guild president, Miss Sadie Grimrnett, was absent.

Cards were distributed to board members asking them what part they w uld. like in the
1966 U.G.N. Campaign.

The meeting was adjourned.

T7. ((Lx



U.L.P. Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, September l, 1966

Agenda

1. Adoption of Minutes of May Board Meeting (Action)

2. Departmental Reports (InIormationi.

Discussion)

3. Vocational Education Institute in Los Angeles - Nathan W. Nickerson(Action)

Ii.. Special Project and Space Change - B. Shelton Hill (Action)

, Status of Operation Equality - R. P. Gantenbein (Discussion)

6. Report on National Urban Lgue Conference - Western Region - (Discussion-

C Don Vann Action)

1967 National Urban League Conference Plans (Discussion)

7. Report of Program Committee - Dr. George Guy (Discussion-
Action)

8. School Administrators Conference - B. Shelton Hill (Information)

9. Appointment of Committee Chairmen - Et. P. Gantenbein (Information)

10. Guild Report (Information)



Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
9/15/66

The meeting was cafled to order by vice president, 0. B. Scott, due to late arrival of
the president. Those present were: Roger Baohman, Dr. Webster C. Brown, Rev. Gee. B.
Carter, Jr., R. P. Gantenbein, Dr. George Guy, H. J. Bolton Hamilton, Jr., William
Hilliard, Mrs. Jessie Johnson, Dr. Alexander N. Levy, Dr. C. Eric Lincoln, Richard N.
Neal, Dr. T. Ross Paden, Mrs. Isaac Payne, Mrs. Ulysses Q. Plununer, Lawrence L. Rennett,
C. B. Scott, C. Don Vanri, Thomas FL Viokers, Mj Helen Holcomb, Nathan Nickerson,
James 0. Brooks, Michael F. Stockinan, John S. Hofley and B. Shelton Hill.

The minutes of the Nay 26, 1966, board meeting were approved as mailed.

President, R. P. Gantenbein, presided over the remainder of the meeting.

Written departmental reports submitted by Michael F. Stockman, Director of Job Develop-
merit and Employment; John 5, Holley, Director of Community Services; and Nathan Niokerson,
Director of the Job Development and Training Project; were distributed to each board
member for tiir information.

The Greater Council of Cities for Educational Improvement through Dr. James O'Gara,
Portland Metropolitan School Distriot Vocational Education Director, invited Nathan
Nickerson to represent Portland minority groups in the three day session of the
Vocational Education Institute in Lo Angeles, with all expenses to be paid by the
Council. It was moved, secotded and passed teat Mr. Nickerson be permitted to participate
in the conference.

Mr. Hill discussed the space change of the Job Development and Training Project. Since
the project will no longer be funded under O.EO. (Office of Economic Opportunity), it
won't be eligible to remain in the Neighborho.d Service Center. Beginning in November,
an 0n.the.Job Training project will, be funded by a 100% grant in the amount of $126,000

from the Department of Labor. The problem of placing unski1ie peaons ca be better
dealt with under the new. astu which allows, the pib ect to pay employers $25 a week per
trainee. The project will keep the sam staff Ss at present, minus the aides,

There are two possible sites for the new projeot* i) the NAACP Building © $150 per month,
including utilities and no janitor, Insurance cornrage could be a problem, if available
at all, due to recent thefts at this location. 2) The Walnut Park Building, across from
Fred Meyer © $230 per month, including utilities and janitorial service. The Walnut Park
location coats $270 more than the budget allows for rent. It was moved, seconded and
passed that the board authorize a supplemental request be made to the U. S. Department of
Labor for the additional money to get the Walnut Park site.

The executive discussed the present status of the Ford Foundation Housing Project,
"Operation Equality". He mentioned that five citie8 across the nation are being selected
for the Ford Foundation grant. Portland is erie of the cities being considered, provided
they are able to raise committments of $23,000 per year for three years from local foun-
dations toward the $69,000 annual budget. There are presently committed pledges totaling
$11,572. There is a problem in that Seattle and Portland are competitors for this section
of the country. Mr. Ronnett suggested Ira Keller of the Portland Planning Development
Commission as a possible contributor to the project.
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Don Vann reported on some of the high lights of the 1966 NUL Conference at Philadelphia
as it pertained to the western region. He encountered enthusiasm from other western
representatives regarding the conference being held here next year. Henry Talbert, direc.
tor of the western regional office of the NUL, called a meeting for delegates of the west.
em region back at the conference. Ella Campbell spoke of the NUL financed two-week
training program to be held at U.C.L.A. for the western staff. Nathan Nickerson will be
the IJ,L.P. staff representative. Vann felt that he had gathered helpful ideas for the
1967 conference in discussions with Guichard Parris and Miss Ann Tanneyhill. A meeting
will be set up in October for chairmen of the various 1967 NUL Conference Committees.
The UJP has been contactei hy Alaska Airlines and Northwest Orient Airlines regarding
post-conference tours at speil rates to Alaska and Hawaii, and by the Greyhound Bus
Lines fox' tours of some of the scenic spots of Oregon. Roger Bachman suggested checking
into charter flights from the east coast for delegates coming out to the conference.

There was a. report by Dr. George Guy on the forthcoming October and November monthly
membership meetings. Roger Bachinari suggested having our Equal Opportunity Day program
moved up from the usual November date to October 13, and make use of Bill Berry, former
executive of the ULP and present executive of the Urban League of Chicago, who will be
in Portland October 12 as a participant in the Catholic Conference at the Memorial Coil-
sewn. Dr. Guy arx1 the staff will explore having Bill Berry October 13 as the EOD speaker.
As Ted Cobb, Associate Director of the NUL, will be in Portland during November to act
as advisor to the ULP Guild, he was suggested as the speaker for the November monthly
membership meeting.

The executive reported on the School Administrators Conference co-sponsored by the NUL
and Teachers College, Columbia University, held June 16, 17 and 18 in New York City.
Teams of four represented each Urban League city. Representing Portland were: Dr. Melvin
Barnes, John C. Beatty, Jr., Et. P. Gantenbein and B. Shelton Hill. One significant out-

come of the session was the recommendation that courses in inter-group relations be re-
quired at teachers colleges.

President, EL P. Gantenbein, appointed committee chairmen for the coming year. Reappoint-

ed to the Membership Committee were: Mrs. Isaac Payne and Mrs. John Davidson, co-chairmen.
Lawrence Rennett was re-appointed chairman of the Job Development committee, Dr. George
Guy was re-appointed chairman of the program committee and Mrs. Ulysses Plummer was re-
appointed chairman of the nominating committee. John Armstrong and William Hhlliard were
newly appointed co-chairmen of the Public Relations Committee. Chairmen of the Housing
and Education Committees will be appointed prior to the next board meeting.

The president read a letter from Charles Davis requesting permission to resign due to the
pressure of other oommittments. The board agreed to accept his resignation and acknow-
ledge his letter.

The meeting was adjourned.
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U.L.P. Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, October 20, 1966

Agenda

1. Adoption of Minutes of Septenbe.r 15 Board Meeting (Action)

2. Conmtunications (Action)

3. Report on Equal Opportunity Day Meeting H. J. Belton Hamilton, Jr. (Information)

Lj. Interim Report on "Operation Equality" R. P. Gantenbein (Discussion)
. Submission of Final Budgv4 Qctober 29 - Appoint Budget Committee -

Dr. Webster Brown (Discussion)
6. Interim Report - National Urban League Conference - C. Don Vann (Discussion)

7. Staff Vacancy to be Filled - B. Shelthn Hill (Action)

8. Report on Urban League Role in Jefferson High School Incident -
B. Shelton Hill

(Information)

9. Urban League TV Series (Inforniatioi)



Urban League of Portland
board of Directors Meeting
10/20/66

The meeting was called to order by president, R, P. Gantenbein. Those present were:
Rev, Gee. E, Carter, Jr., George W, Friede, R, P. Gantenbein, H, J. Belton Hamilton,
Jr., William Hilliard, Mrs. Jessie Johnson, Dr. C, Eric Lincoln, Richard M. Neal, C.
Don Vann, Mrs. Harriet M, Waddy, Mrs. Maude Young and B, Shelton Hill,

The minutes of the September l, 1966, board meeting were adopted.

Communications were read. There was a letter from United Good Neighbors regarding the
annual UGN - UL statement of agreement for 1967 to be signed by the board president and
the executive and returned to UGN,

There was a letter of resignation from Mrs. Pam Davidson. It was moved, seconded and
passed that the board regretfully accept her resignation.

The president reported on the Ford Foundation housing project, "Operation Equafltyt,
The Portland Urban League has raised commitments in the amount of $ll,72 per year
for three years from local foundations, and needs to raise an additional $ll,)428 per
year for three years in the very near future in order to qualify for the Ford Founda-
tiori grant, While the Millicent Foundation turned down our request for a contribution
t "Operation Equality", they did donate $1,000 to be usedby the executive for travel
expenses to explore projects (other than housing) in New York City and Indianapolis,
Indiana, that they would consider funding. It was moved, seconded and passed that the
executive be authorized to use the $1,000 for this purpose. The president reported
that they are beginning to use church contacts as a means of raising additional commit-
ments to the project, Mrs. Waddy suggested contacting Electronic Specialty CO3

H. J Belton Hamilton, Jr. reported on the 1966 Equal Opportunity Day meeting held
October 13 in the Lloyd Center Auditorium. The auditorium, which seats Li50 people,
was substantially filled, Bill Berry, executive of the Chicago U,L, and former execu-
tive of the Portland Urban League was engaged as main speaker for the evening. There
were no travel costs to the ULP as he was already in Portland speaking at the Catholic
Conference in the Memorial Coliseum, The local executive gave a progress report at
the meeting, "Where do we go from Here". The UL Guild furnished and served coffee and
cookies after the meeting, and provided a floral arrangement. Memberships collected
at the meeting totaled $60,

Mrs. Maude Young, new Guild president, gave a report on the Guild, She mentioned the
annual membership tea to beheld from 1- p.m. Sunday, November 6, at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. William Anthony, 2011 Northeast Knott Street, She also mentioned the
other annual money making event sponsored by the Guild, the Mad Hatters Ball,

C, Don Vann reported that preliminary plans of the 1967 NUL Conference are on schedule,
Ann Tanneyhill, assistant public relations director of the NUL, will be in Portland the
week of November 6 and meeting with the various conference chairmen, Committees and
chairmen et up thus far are: Banquet - Flowers, Lucius Williams and Ruth Van Arnam;
Clerical Information, Harriet Waddy; Entertainment and Hospitality, Maude Young; Pub-
lic Relations (Publications & Publicity) William Hilliard arid John Armstrong; Housing
and Registration, Russell Peyton; Transportation, Rev. George Carter; and Local Tours,
Betty Scheedy.
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The executive reported on the staff vacancy at the project office created by the re-
signation of Rudy Cook to accept a position on the faculty of San Jose College. There
are three local applicants for the position, who are presently field aides in the model
school program: Earl Winchester, Herb Amerson and Diii Newborn, The presided recoin-

mended that a noon executive committee meeting be set up for the coming week to inter-
view the applicants and the final fall budget to be submitted to U,00N,

C, Don Vann reported on the UL role in the Jefferson High School incident. The October h.
public meeting was sponsored by the ULP, Jefferson High School, Jefferson P.T.A., and
Jefferson Dads Club The meeting was called to present facts which might allay some
of the distorted reports which had been circulated and for drawing up some constructive
proposals based on those facts, and to head off possible racial disturbances of a more
serious nature. At the October )4 meeting there was a panel as well as audience par-
ticipation, and volunteers were signed up for a committee on school - community action,
Vann said there was definitely an over exaggeration on the part of the press, and that
only a few persons were actively involved in the disturbance. Vann estimated there were
more than 50 persons present at the October 19 follow-up meeting. Those present broke
down into sub-committees. The group urged completion of the John Adams High School to
alleviate the situation, The president appointed Dr. C, Eric Lincoln chairman of the
education coinmittee.

The executive reported on the TV series to be filmed on the Portland Urban League by
KPTV per a conversation with the station manager, John Hansen. The station wishes to
present a positive documentary on race relations in Portland by presenting a series of
three, 30 minute TV programs featuring the Urban League program, employment and housing.
They will be evening programs, either at 9:30 or 10:30 pm., on Sunday or a week night.

Submission of the fall budget for 1967 with UGN October 29 was discussed by the execu-
tive director. The rent item of $2,550 is being deleted since the agency moved to the
Community Service Center Building owned by UGN in July. The item of $5,)430 for lOo
financing of the Job Development and Training project is deleted since we are going in-
to an On-the-Job Training project under the Department of Labor with lOO financing.
Still included in the budget request is the item to cover the salary of an additional
staff person to the regular staff,

Vann brought up planning of the program agenda for the 1967 conference, The planning
session would probably be held in New York in January, 1967. It was the concensus of
opinion that it would be well if Vann, as chairman of the local conference committee,
could be present at the planning session,

The meeting was adjourned.
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Rough Draft

Executive Committee Meeting
Noon, 11/8/66, U, L, Board Room

Those present were: R. P. Gantenbein, Russell Peyton, 0. Winston Taggart and E, Shelton

Hill.

The meeting was called to interview Herb Amerson, applicant for the staff vacancy created

by the resignation of Rudolph Cook. The position i$ that of counselor and field man

working with Nathan Nickerson ar James Brooks on the 0n-theJob Training project. The

beginning salary will be $7,0o.

The executive recommended Amerson over the other two applicants for the position based

on his general personality, attitude, flexibility and the good rapport Amerson enjoys

with the people among whom he presently works and lives. Amerson has a bachelors degree

in business administration ar inteds to continue his studies in evening classes at

Portland State,

After the applicant was asked in'and described his present job duties as a community aide

with the Model School program and why he felt he would like to work with the league he
'I

was thanked for coming and asked to leave,

It was the opinion of the executive committee tRt Amerson would be a good choice for

the position and that he would be a good representative of the league, that he created

a favorable impression and was articulate and pleasant. Amerson has the recommendation

of Nickerson and Brooks with whom he would be working as well as the executive director

and executive committees recommendation. He will be notified of his selection,

The discussion then turned to other topics. Russell Peyton mentioned including something

in the first mailing to the prospective delegates to the 1967 NUL Conference of what

they could do out west to fill out their vacation after the conferenceie,, Crater

Lake, Oregon, Alaska, Canada, Hawaii, etc. Ann Tanne,yhill, assistant public relations

director of the NUL, told Peyton that t national office will run off 10,000 copies

on 8 by 11 per.
an

The committee discussed the need of and ways to raiseadditional $2,000 per year for

conference and emergency expenses. One means would be $100 gifts from 20 businessmen,



It was suggested that Roy Feldenheinier be contacted. Taggart suggested contacting

furniture places that are using our applicants, Another suggestion was Mr. Barker.

Gantenhein suggested bring Scott's letter up to date and some personal contacts by

2 man teams.
TEANS:

H. Belton Hamilton Schwab

Peyton Gantenbein

The meeting was adjourned



Executive Committee Meeting
Noon, 11/8/66, U,L, Board Room

Those present were: R, P. Gantenhein, Russell Peyon, 0. Winston Taggart and B, Shelton

Hill,

The meeting was called to interview Herb Amerson, applicant for the staff vacancy created
by the reSigflatiDfl of Rudolph Cook. The position is that of counselor and field man
working with Nathan Nickerson and James Brooks on the On.the-Job Training project. The

beginning salary will be $7,o0.

The executive recommended Amerson over the other two applicants for the position based
on his general personality, attitude, flexibility and the good rapport Amerson enjoys

with the people among whom he presently works and lives. Amerson has a bachelors degree
in business administration and is continuing his studies in evening classes at Portland
State.

After the applicant was asked in, and described his present job duties as a community aide
with the Model School program, and why he felt he would like to work with the league, he
was thanked for coming and asked to leave.

It was the opinion of the executive committee that Amerson would be a good choice for
the position and that ie would be a good representative of the league, that he created
a favorable impression and was articulate and pleasant. Amerson has the recommendation
of Nickerson and Brooks with whom he would be working as well as the executive director
and executive committees recommendation. He will be notified of his selection.

The discussion then turned to other topics. Russell Peyton mentioned including something
in the first mailing to the prospective delegates to the 1967 NUL Conference of what
they could do out west to fill out their vacation after the conferencei,e,, Crater
Lake, Oregon, Alaska, Canada, Hawaii, etc. Ann Tarneyhill, assistant public relations
director of the NUL, told Peyton that the national office will run off 10,000 copies on

8* by 11 paper.

The committee discussed the need of and ways to raise an additional $2,000 per year for
conference and emergency expenses. One means would be $100 gifts from 20 businessmen.
It was suggested that Roy Feldenheimer be contacted. Taggart suggested contacting
furniture places that are using our applicants. Another suggestion was Mr. Barker.
Gantenbein suggested bringing Scott's letter up to date and some personal contacts by

two-man teams. TEAMS

H. Belton Hamilton - Schwab
Peyton Gantenbein

The meeting was adjourned



UØL.P. Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, Novether 17, 1966

Ag end a

1. Adoption of Minutes of October Board Meeting (Action)

2. Communications B. Shelton Hill (Information)

3.' Date of Final U.L. Budget Prosentatiori December 1, 1966,

1:30 2:30 p.m.., Room 617 - R. P.' Gantenbein (Action)

, Eva).uatjon of th Present Financial Situation of the Agenoy3
Plans for Balancing the Budget - C. B.' Scott (Action)

5. Detailed Report on 1967 N.U.L. Conference Plans - C.' Don Vann (Action)

6.' Report of the Nominating Committee - Mrs.' Bernadette Plunvner (Action)

7. Report of the Personnel Committee - 0. Winston Taggart (Action')

8. Report on Hilisdale Terrace Project H.' J.' Belton Hamilton, Jr. (Information)

9. Guild Report Mrs. Maude Young (Infoz'mtion)

10. Statuø of "Operation Equality" IL P.' Oarttenboin (Information')



Urban League of Portland
Board of Directors Meeting
11/17/66

The meeting was called to order by president, R. P. Gantenbein. Those present were:
George W, Friede, H, P. Gantenbein, Wi1liam Hilliard, Mrs. Jessie Johnson, JJr. Alerander
H. Levy, Mrs. Isaac Payne, Mrs. Ulysses G, Plummer, 0. Winston Taggart, C, Don Vann,
Mrs. Harriet M. Waddy, Miss Helen Holcomb, Mrs. Mau.de Young, John S. Holley and B, Shelton
Hill.

The minutes of the October 20, 1966, Board meeting were adopted.

Communications were read by the executive, November 1, 1966, a $200 check was received
from the estate of Clara Strong, deceased. George Friede suggested that a letter of
thanks be sent to the family.

The president reminded the Board that the final Urban League budget presentation to
United Good Neighbors would be December 1, 1966, 1:30 2:30 p.m. in. Room 617.

Dr. Levy reported on the present financial situation of the agency, and plans for ba1anc'
ing the budget. The financial forecast for the end of November was a cash balance of
$30, plus whatever amount of memberships came in $L22 is owing for the last quarter
on the National Urban League dues. Possible expense for representation at the National
Urban League Conference Committee Meeting in New York January 13, 19o7, is $32, for
a total ljab1ity of $7I7, and a deficit of $)42. A suggestion for meeting the deficit
was selection of certain Urban League oriented industries for industry membership to
be done by small teams of Urban League Board and staff with personal calls and invita-'
tions for industry memberships in lieu of sending letter requests. The president said
there were probably a dozen retail persons in Portland to be contacted, Dr. Levy sug'
gested contacting McCracken Brothers Motor Freight by letter. They had earlier express"
ed an jnteret in the league.

C, Don Vann gave a detailed report on 1967 National Urban League Conference plans, he
ginning with registration Sunday, August 20, 1967, running through the annual banquet
Wednesday evening, August 23, Vann mentioned an important feature of the conference is
the selection of the outstanding NUL family of the year selected from the city hosting
the conference, The selection of the family is the responsibility of the local league.
They look for a family with success in raising their children and getting them started
in careers. Tuesday there will be a business and industry luncheon with a national
speaker secured by the National Conference Committee, on approval of the local agency.
It is the responsibility of the local league to build as large an attendance as possible
of local businesses and industries, Frederick Kappell, president of A.T.&T, and Henry
Ford were suggested as possibilities for luncheon speaker,

It is also the responsibility of the local league to get as much participation from the
local community as possible in attendance at the annual banquet. In this connection,
the president brought up the $7,0 banquet price and wished it could be less, Vann point"
ed out that National is putting up all the money and they would have the final say. The
Board felt we should at least make an attempt to get a cheaper menu so we could have
greater local representation. When the National Planning Committee meets in New York
City Januaxy 13, 1967, the banquet price will be brought up by the representatives from
the local league. Hillyard suggested Edward Brooke, newly elected senator from
chusettes as a possible banquet speaker and one that would be a good drawing card and



that people wouldn't object to paying $7.O to hear. The Board agreed this suggestion
had merit. Other suggestions for banquet speaker were: Bobby Kennedy and Nicholas
Katsenhach, The Guild will be in charge of planning the reception for Monday evening,

Mrs. Plummér gave the Nominating Cornniittee's recommendations for replacements for the
Board vacancies. She brought up that at the Nominating Committee meeting earlier that
day C. B, Scott asked to resign and to be replaced by the new personnel director at
Pacific Northwest Bell, Eugene (Gene) L, Pfeifer, who is an U,L, member. Mr. Scotts
newposition of General Supervisor of Taxes requires that he be out of bhe city fre-
quently for extended periods. The other recommendations for replacements were: Michael
J. (Mike) Park, Manufacturing Manager at Tektronix, Inc.; Mrs. Jack Collins, housewife
and former teacher and wife of the assistant attorney in the Office of U, S. Attorney;
James (Jim) Falkenberg, Business Representative, CIO-AFj and Francis Staten, President,
Acme Metal Works Inc. It was moved, seconded and passed to adopt the recommendations
of the Nominating' Committee,

There was a Guild report by Mrs. Maude Young. She reported that the annual Membership
Tea held Sunday, November 6, 1966, was quite a success, The Tea was well attended, and
about 10 paid memberships were taken that afternoon,

There was a report of the Personnel Committee by 0. Winston Taggart. The committee met
November 8 to interview the applicant who was the executive's recommendation for the
vacancy on the Job Development and Training project staff. There were three applicants
for the position of trainee-counselor at $7,Oo. All three were community aides with
the Model School program. The executive recommended Herbert (Herb) Amerson based on
his general personality, attitude, flexibility, and the good rapport Amerson enjoys with
the people among whom he presently works and lives. Amerson also has the recommendation
of Nathan Nickerson and James Brooks with whom he will be working on the project. The
Nominating Committee approved the executive' choice of Amerson and made a motion that
Amerson be accepted. The motion carried unanimously.

John Holley reported on the Hilledale Terrace project, the 70 unit housing project pro-
posed by the Housing Authority of Portland for 26th Vermont, Word got out about the
meeting being held November 3, 1966, at Wilson High School by protectors, and a number
of people were present to speak out in favor of the project, The opposition voiced rue'
mors of large families, excessive cost per unit for construction, burden on schools.
etC. A southwest Good Neighbors Committee has been formed in the neighborhood to contact
ministers, ,.etc., to speak out in favor Of the project. Holley suggested to the Board
that letters be sent the mayor, City Council, and to the editors of the city papers on
behalf of the project,

The president reported on the present status of "Operation Equality". Seattle raised
the $23,000 necessary to qualify for the Ford Foundation grant, Our affiliate raised
one-half of their $23, 000 quota. Paget Alves of the National office said Portland is
still not out of the running because of the failure of other cities to do even as well
as we did, Now there are seven cities, including Portland, competing for six positions.
The Board felt we should not withdraw from the project until we get a letter from Na-
tional with a clear presentation of the situation.

The president presented a five year service award pin to Mrs. Isaac Payne.

The meeting was adjourned.



ULP. Board 0±' Directors Meeting

Thursday, December 1, 1966

Agenda

1. Adoption of 1nutes of November Board Meeting (Action)

2. Introduction of New Board Members and Staff - R. P. Gantenbein (Information)

3. Election of Vice President - I. P. Gantenbein (Action)

. Communications - Russell Perton, Board Secretary (Information
and Discussion)

. Report on Budget Presentation and Results - R. P. Gantonbein (Information
and Aciicri)

6. Housing Committee Report - 0. Winston Taggart (Infovut1c.n
arid Discussion)

7. Fending State Legislation Affecting Minorities H.J. Belton Hamilton (Information
and Discussion)

8. New 0.J.T. Project - Nathan Nickerson (Information)

9, Treasurer's Report - Dr. Webster Brown (Information)

10. NUL Conference Report - C, Don Vann (Action)

11. Final Disposition of "Operation Equality" - R. P. Gantenbein (Information)



Urban League of Portland
3oard of Directors Meeting
:12/15/66

The meeting was called to order by Helen 1-lolcomb due to the late arrival of the president.
Those present were: Rev. Geo. E. Carter, Jr., George W, Friede, R. P. Gantenbein, H, J.
Belton Hamilton, Jr.., Dr. Alexander H. Levy, Richard M. Neal, Russell A. Pey-ton, 0. Winston
Taggart, C. Don Vann, Helen Holcomb, Mrs. Jack Collins, Eugene Pfeifer, Francis Staten,
Michael Park, Herbert Amerson, Nathan Nickerson, and E. Shelton Hill.

The minutes of the November 17, 1966, board meeting were adopted.

The president arrived and introduced three of the new board members: Mrs. Jack Collins,
Eugene Pfeifer, Francis Staten, and the new staff member, Herbert Amerson.

It was moved, seconded and unanimously passed that Richard Neal replace C, B, Scott, who
resigned from the board, as vice president..

Communications were read by Ruøe11 Pey-1on. There was a letter from An Tanneyhill, as-
sociate public relations director of the NUL, regarding the meeting to be held January 13,
1967, in New York City to finalize plans for the 1967 NUL conference.

There was a letter from Mayor Terry D. Schrunk acknowledging president, R. F, Gantenbein's,
letter expressing support for the Hifledale Terrace low.wrent housing project.

There was a letter from the Leadership Conference on Civil Rights, Washington, D. C.,
regarding the measure making it easier to end a filibuster which will be coming up before
the new Congress. The letter requested the agency's help in obtaining maximum Senate
support for this change. Friede suggested when the agency wrote Senator Hatfield, to
enclose a list of signatures of all board members endorsing the proposal. Accordingly,

a piece of paper was passed around the table during the meeting so the board members
could sign their name.

There was a memorandum from the NtJL enclosing copies of a speech given at the 1966 NUL
conference entitled, "Urban League Business -- An Approach to Action". Copies of the

speech were distributed to each board member present and it will be discussed at the
January, 1967, board meeting.

There was a letter from McKinley Burt of The Dalles thanking the league for their aid
during the organizational phase of his demonstration of Data Transmission and Computing
Machines and Techniques at The Dallos Junior High School on December 2, 1966, and for
their help through the years,

The president reported on the final budget presentation before the United Good Neighbors
review pane]. December 1, 1966. The budget was approved as submitted except they allowed
us $i,oOo instead of the $8,000 reqtiested for an additional staff person to be director

of cducation and youth incentives, Various means of raising the additional $S,000 needed

to hire an additional staff person were discussed. The president suggested contacting

some of the foundations who had been willing to help us financially in the "Operation

Equality" project. Taggart felt that after the initial year UGN would finance the entire

amount.

Taggart reported for the housing committee. He said that there would be discussion before

he City Council on the Hilladale Terrace low'..rent housing project. Russ Fey-ton and Tom
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3loan met with two leaders of the opposition two weeks ago. The opposition has dropped
nost of their initial arguments against the project, and are now willing to talk in
reasonable terms. Anoth meeting is being et up for next week.

Taggart also mentioned the Demonstration Cities program. Mayor Schrunk appointed a
committee last week to study the program, and the Urban League sent a letter expressing
that we would be glad to cooperate with them. There will be 70 cities and Lj0 have al-
ready been selected. The project is 80% federally financed.

H, J. Belton Hamilton reported on pending state legislation affecting minorities. The
Bureau of Labor legislation is not completely decided upon. They may introduce having a
clause in each state contract forbidding discrimination, a bill roquiring agencies to
turn over information of known discrimination, and an extension of subpoena power for
gathering evidence.

A bill which will be up is the apprenticeship measure having to do with training. Master
craft union opposed it and industrial union favored it. The commissioner of labor has
come out for overriding of the governor's veto.

Nathan Nickerson reported on the On-the-Job Training project. The project is housed in
thair new location: 216 Walnut Park Building, 329 N.Ee Union. The project is 100%
financed with a $126,000 grant from the U.S. Dept. of Labor. Nickerson, director of
the project, saw the main problem as selling enough trainee opportunities. The executive
iggested having a sub-committee to round up trainee opportunities among employers.

The treasurer's report was given by Dr. Alcxander Levy. It appeared that the agency
iould end the year with approximately $6 in the black.

There was a report on the NUL conference by C. Don Vann, president of the local conference
committee. Vann, Gantenbein, ar Hill will attend the conference meeting being held in
New York City January 13, 1967, to finalize plans for the 1967 conference, i.e., program
content, speakers, etc. . . Vann asked for suggestions from the board for the speaker
for the business and industry luncheon. Some names suggested were:. Senator Edward
Brooke of Mass., Winthrop Rockefeller, Nelson Rockefeller, Frederick Kappell, president
of A.T.&T., Henry Ford II, Tom Watson, Jr., chairman of the board, I.B.M., etc.
Vann asked board members to call the UL office with any additional suggestions prior to
the January 13 meeting in New York City.

President Gantenbein reported on the final disposition of "Operation Equality", When
the Ford Foundation decided the awarding of the grants had to be done on a regional
basis, Portland and Seattle were in competition until November l, 1966, when Seattle
was successful in reaching their $23,000 goal. We have since notified all our donors
that we couldn't use the money they pledged. The ULP reached So% of their goal; better
than most leagues.

The meeting was adjourned.
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